Colorado QRP Meeting minutes

March 12, 2011 10:30AM
Meeting Location: Milestone Technologies 

Call to order by President Scoot Garcia KC0HSV
Roll call – 10 members in attendance – Sign up sheet will be posted at:  www.cqc.org
President’s message delivered to the attendees by Scott Garcia – Greeting and call to Order.

President’s message by Scott Garcia
Secretary’s report given by Vince Kumagai KI0RB. 
Meeting minutes from the January 2011 meeting are available at: www.cqc.org/secretary.htm
Aurora Repeater Association Hamfest results - Total proceeds: $119.00
Treasurer’s report by Roger Wendell – WB0JNR
CQC Savings balance 3153.77
CQC Checking Balance 136.09

Reports accepted – Scott Garcia and Frank Ivan – vote was unanimous.

Reports from Field Day chairpersons:

Al Dawkins – K0FRP – W0CQC competitive site – The 2011 Field Day plan is to use the new site above Golden.  The site is at 9000 feet and accessible from the Golden Gate park road.  Further site assessment will be made when the weather becomes warmer.
Scott Garcia, KC0HSV – The CQC Aloha Field Day site –   The Arapahoe camp site has been secured and a deposit made for the Aloha Field Day site at Cherry Creek State Park.
QRP Fox Hunt News – Marshall Emm, N1FN  

Winter 80M and 40M Fox Hunt one week of hunt is left.    Once the hunt ends a “Foxtravaganza “ hunt will take place. Information on the Fox Hunt schedule and results are available at: www.qrpfoxhunt.org.

OLD BUSINESS

The Pike’s Peak Radio Amateur Association was contacted at the Aurora Repeater Association Hamfest in regards to sponsoring 2 QRP awards in the 2011 Summer QSO Party.   A vote was taken to authorize $80 towards the two awards in the categories of QRP CW and QRP Mixed mode.  The vote was unanimous to accept. 
NEW BUSINESS
A call for Field Day 2011 expenditures was made by Vince Kumagai KI0RB.  Both site chairpersons were requested to submit their budgets for Field Day as soon as possible.
A question regarding the funding of the FD Trailer and the COW license and registration was made.  How much are the registration fees for the two trailers for 2011?  Further action is required.  The proposal is under consideration.
A letter has been received by the CQC Club to participate in the ARRL Division Conference to take place this summer.  The location of the Conference is New Mexico.  The question is: Will the Colorado QRP Club sponsor a presentation at the conference?\

No action not taken at this time.
Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by:  Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Club Secretary.

